
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 
As we are passing through the 12 days of Christmas 
and entering into the Season of Epiphany our focus 
has first been on the humanity of Christ, the 
Incarnation, thus Christmas. Then we moves to a 
focus on the divinity of Christ or Epiphany, meaning 
revelation; God being revealed through the life and 
ministry of Jesus of Nazareth. Christmas and 
Epiphany teach us about the two natures of Christ, 
human and divine. Perhaps this doctrine of the two 
natures of Christ have a great deal of relevance for 
us today as we continue to experience the COVID-
19 pandemic and continue with our safety 
practices of isolation, social distancing and mask-
wearing. 
 

I know how tired and weary we are with all of this. 
We are most anxious these days, and we continue 
to 

pray for a decrease in deaths and 
in the rise of positive cases. Our 
faith has a great deal to say to us 
during these times, much as it did 
for the early church, and 
especially to the particular 
audiences to whom the individual 
Gospels were addressed. These 
are dark times and we have hope, 
comfort, and strength because we live on this side 
of the resurrection. We know the Good News that 
comes in the birth of the Savior Jesus, the Light of 
Light, who shatters the darkness surrounding us. 
We are familiar with the teachings and stories of 
Jesus bringing life to all, but especially to those 
considered unworthy and on the fringes of society. 
It is to us that God is speaking, continuing to fulfill 
his promises and never abandoning us.  
 

I encourage you to continue in patience and love. 
Because of faith, these are just a few of the gifts that 
sustain us. Allow the scripture we utilize each week 
in worship, or from a daily devotional or lectionary, 
to speak to your heart. Reflect on the season of the 
church year and how Christ is manifested to us 
individually and corporately. There is much Good 
News to be heard and experienced. 2021, as we all 
say, “has to be a better year.” It will be as we 
continue to equip ourselves, nurture our faith, and 
trust in the living presence of our Christ and Savior 
God.  
 

With gratitude and great blessings, 
 

Father William+ 

Trinity 

Episcopal 

Cathedral 
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From Canon Ruth  Annual Meeting 2021 

                      The Calling Birds 
 

One of the things that’s become crystal clear during this pandemic is our human need 
to stay connected to one another.  Some have noted that “social distancing” should re-
ally be called “physical distancing” since we are in fact finding safe ways to stay socially 
connected to one another even while keeping our (physical) distance.  Of course, Zoom 
meetings, emails, and recorded worship services which show up on Facebook and 
YouTube have been huge in our efforts to stay together, but there is another, low tech 
way that has been important too.  It’s the telephone.  Not everyone has a computer or 
smart phone or the internet, but everyone has a telephone, and many members of Trinity have been using 
their phones to stay connected to other members.  Hence the title of this column.  While the song, “The 
Twelve Days of Christmas,” celebrates the four calling birds, I know that there are more than four of you 
who are making calls to other Trinity folk.   
 

So here’s what you get to do.  Let me know whom you are calling.  Let me know of others who are calling.  
Let me know the categories of folks you are calling, i.e., those who don’t have the internet, the recently 
bereaved, those having birthdays, those in your groups (Divinely Fine Women, Baby Bundles, A Lot of Good 
Men, Circle of Friends, etc.), those who had to evacuate because of the Pinehaven Fire—-I could go on at 
some length, because I know you are going to great lengths to stay connected.  While we are at it, let me 
know of ways other than the telephone that you are connecting to one another.  I have heard that some of 
you deliver devotional booklets; another, cooked meals; someone else, a copy of the December newsletter 
when our COVID-19 outbreak kept us from mailing hard copies. 
 

I want to hear these stories, and I want you to hear them too and to know how big is this community of 
caring people.  I will report back in the February newsletter.  I realize that some of you may be reluctant to 
report in, not wanting to brag on yourself, feeling it is not seemly to do so.  But it’s not really about you; 
it’s about the power of the Word which you have been hearing lo these many years—the Word which pro-
claims that you are loved, cared for, forgiven.  That Word has taken root in you and the fruit of that Word 
is that you care for one another.  This is something to rejoice in and so be reminded of the strength of this 
faith community.  COVID-19 and its ravages will no doubt change us, but I believe your love for one anoth-
er will shine all that much stronger.  It is that love which will take us into the new chapter, no matter how 
much else has changed. 
 
Blessings to you all, 
 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

ANNUAL MEETING 2021 

PLEASE NOTE: Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, January 31st at 12:30 PM. 

There will be NO pot-luck dinner or in-person gathering, but a virtual meeting through 

Zoom. Please log on and join us. We will have a few minor reports, elect four Vestry mem-

bers and an Endowment Board representative, hear the State of the Parish, and install the 

new Vestry members. The Zoom Address will be sent in a separate email.  
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Music Notes from Dr. Gordon 

Finding The Bluebird of Happiness in 2021 

A few years ago, in my early 30’s, I suffered a deep depression. As my social life and work productivity came 
to a screeching halt, it had a devastating effect. The paralysis I experienced only loosened its grip with the 
help of a professional counselor.  Slowly, I made important changes to priorities and gave energy to my own 
journey with music. Since so much of my work as K-12 music educator and church musician is focused on 
empowering others, it was a gift to concentrate on personal growth for a while. Factors I credit to my suc-
cessful exit from depression include: the incredibly generous support of clergy, friends, and colleagues, 
learning to create appropriate balance, and setting new boundaries in my life. Also, the expertise of the 
counselor helped me decipher the path that led to becoming a workaholic and how to avoid such a scenario 
in the future. I share this because we have been so focused on keeping ourselves and others physically safe 
during this pandemic. I can’t help but wonder, how are we doing with our mental health and spiritual 
heath? I see signs that many people around me are struggling. I, too, feel extremely exhausted by the sus-
tained stress of being in crisis mode.  
 

During my journey back to mental healthiness I re-discovered the Bluebird as a sign of hope. Although well 
documented in Chinese mythology, Native American folklore (Chochiti Tribe), and in Russian fairy tales, I 
made the association thanks to a series of songs i. e. “The Bluebird of Happiness” recorded by Jimmy Duran-
te, and “There’s a bluebird on your windowsill” recorded by Doris Day.  There are countless other songs 
where the bluebird shows up but none dearer than Judy Garland singing “Over the Rainbow” and ponder-
ing, “if happy little bluebirds fly beyond the rainbow, why can’t I?” 
 

To counterbalance the depressing, daily news cycle, I’ve started a running list of the things I’m looking  
forward to in 2021. There’s not enough room to list all the items but here’s a few: 

•  I look forward to watching the progress on the cathedral renovation. 

•  I look forward to getting to play our repaired and updated pipe organ!  

•  The re-dedication of our church building and the festive celebrations. 

•  I look forward to restarting the Pipes on the River series – in person! 

•  I look forward to making music with more Trinity musicians.  
 

I hope there’s many things you’re looking forward to in 2021. However, if you’re feeling a bit depressed, 
and options like exercise or other strategies aren’t helping, it may be time to seek professional help. You 
have a great resource in the cathedral clergy and staff, and we care about your physical, spiritual, and men-
tal health. Please let us know if we can provide prayer or other support.  Happy 2021 and keep looking for 
the Bluebird! 
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Upcoming Virtual Workshops in 2021 

Programs to help you prevent falls, navigate symptoms, battle tiredness and deal with difficult 

emotions. Great for both rural and city residents. These evidence-based programs are provided 

via online videoconference. 

For further details and registration information, find us on our website:  med.unr.edu 
You can also reach us at: wellness.sca@gmail.com 

or 
775-235-8862  

Virtual Wellness Workshops 

1. Tai Ji Quan:  

Moving for Better Balance 
January 26-May 18, noon to 1 p.m.  

• Classes are held three times per week 

• Mindful control of body positioning 

• Chair-supported progressions 

• Home-set exercises 

• Increased lower extremity strength 

• Increased mobility 

• Decreased anxiety and depression 

• Increased range of motion around ankle joints 

and build lower-extremity strength  

2. Diabetes Prevention  
February 22, 2021 to February 2022, 1 to 2 p.m. 

(Information session on Feb.8) 

• Learn skills to lose weight and be active 

• Manage stress 

• Gain support from other members 

• Connect with a lifestyle coach  

• There is a $75 fee for this class; scholarships 

are available, so please ask!  

mailto:wellness.sca@gmail.com
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Virtual Wellness Workshops cont...            A Special Thank You 
 

 

 

 

 

The clergy and staff wish to thank you for your prayers, Christmas cards, and good wishes, and for 

the various gifts delivered during the days of Christmas. We are most grateful for your thoughtful-

ness, kindness, and expression of support. Those of us who have been stricken by the coronavirus 

continue to improve and are most appreciative of your on-going prayers. Again, our heartfelt thanks 

goes out to all of you! 

3. Chronic Disease Self-Management 

 
Workshop A: Tuesdays, February 2- March 16, 1PM-3:30PM 

Workshop B: Wednesdays, March 10- April 21, 1PM-3:30PM 

• Skills to improve your quality of life 

• Appropriate use of medications 

• Healthy eating 

• Decision-making and problem-solving 

• Pacing activity and rest 

• Techniques to deal with frustration, fatigue, isolation and poor 

sleep 

4. Diabetes Self-Management 
March 18 to April 29, 1 to 3:30 p.m.  

 

• Balance healthy eating with physical activity 

• Manage difficult emotions 

• Positive thinking strategies 

• Plan for the future  

 5. Fit and Strong!@Home 
March 1-April 28, 9:30 to 11 a.m. 

• Increased engagement in physical activity 

• Decreased pain 

• Improvement in lower extremity joint stiffness  
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Social and Ministry Groups 

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

I received some very sage advice recently about 
making sure our ALOGM com-
munity is keeping in-
formed. Since the pandemic 
occurred in March the ALOGM 
activity has dwindled to near 

zero. I say near zero because there are pockets of 
3-4 men who see each other on their own and 
others who  call each other. 

I encourage calling and keeping in touch if that 
suits your comfort level. Stay safe and keep 
healthy. Please reach out to each other. 

Stewardship Pledges Update 

Thanks to all of you who supported the Here I Am, Lord, 2021 Stewardship Campaign 
and the Trinity Christmas Appeal. Between these two efforts, more than 200 pledges 
totaling more than $503,000 have been received. While the amount raised to date is 
still short of our 2021 full requirements, the Vestry is grateful for this support and will 
consider a 2021 budget at its January meeting. 

It is not too late to make or increase your pledge for 2021. You can submit your pledge by returning the 
form mailed to you earlier; by pledging on-line at www.trinityreno.org; or by sending an email with your 
pledge information to finance@trinityreno.org. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people 
who commit to daily check-in phone calls with 
each other. This is how it works: You are given one 
name to call. You call this person, usually in the 

morning, but anytime is okay, to 
check in on them--how they are, 
what’s going on for the day, etc. 
If for some reason you can’t 
reach your person, there’s a sys-
tem in place to do a further 

check. In turn, you also receive a phone call from 
someone who checks in with you. Every so often, 
the leader of the group switches the names 
around, so you have a “new” person to call and 
you have a “new” person checking in with you.  
 

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  

      Sack Lunch Program  

We are happy to announce that we 
resumed, as of December 23rd, our 
Sack Lunch Program. We are giving 
out socks as well.  
 

Thank you to the sack lunch volunteers; for their 
donations and continued service. 

 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

As a reminder; in place of Food Drop Offs, we are suggesting making a much needed  

monetary donation through the mail to Trinity Cathedral, P.O. Box 2246, Reno, NV 89505 

(Make your check to “St. Paul’s Food Pantry”)  or drop the donation in the mail slot at the  

Parish office. This practice will continue for probably the next two months; until we see how  

the public health situation is changing.  

St. Paul’s Food Pantry is extremely thankful for our past and continued support. 

http://www.trinityreno.org/
mailto:finance@trinityreno.org
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Social and Ministry Groups                                                                       Vestry Financial Report 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS ARE IN! 
 
The current issue of Day by Day, 
for February | March | April 
2021 has arrived. If you would 
like a copy, please call the Parish 
office in advance to arrange a 
pick up or request to have it 
mailed to you. 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

In January we are gathering on Zoom on Saturday, 
Jan. 9th at noon.  
 

Please call Liz at 775-287-9642 if 
you'd like to be added to our email 
list or to get the invitation. We meet 
monthly to check in and someday in 
2021 we will start to gather again in 
restaurants. Everyone stay safe and warm.  

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

      Thank You One and All for a Successful 
       Angel Tree Project 

 
Empowered by the Holy Spirit, our vision as Daughters of the 
King is to know Jesus Christ, to make him known to others, 
and to become reflections of God’s love throughout the 
world. 
 

Your outpouring of love through your gifts and volunteer time has made this reflec-
tion of God’s love real to over 50 families and 115 children at Stead Elementary 
School.  Thank you for the love you have shown to strangers, to your fellow church 

members, and to the Daughters during the Virtual Angel Tree Project of 2020! 

Bible and Books is a study group which meets weekly on Sundays at 9:00AM 
 

The group choses a book which has a connection to the Bible.  The participants read the as-
signed material during the week and then discuss it during the sessions.  They just finished 
Walter Wangerin, Jr.’s The Book of God: The Bible as a Novel, and for their next book have 
chosen N.T. Wright’s Mark: 20 Studies for Individuals and Groups.  N.T. Wright is a well-known 
Anglican New Testament theologian who has a fresh and appealing way of teaching the Bible.  
This book has questions to ponder and helpful tips on leading the sessions.  Over twenty 
weeks, the entire Gospel of Mark will be read. 
 

 Canon Ruth hosts the Zoom meetings and attends them, but leadership is shared among those who wish to 
do so. The group is open to anyone, including folks who don’t normally attend Trinity (of course Zoom makes 
it possible to include those who don’t live anywhere near Reno!).   Order your book on your own, but care-
fully note the ISBN number; there is a similar title with similar author name out there, but the ISBN numbers 
don’t lie.  ISBN 978-0-8308-2182-2 

  

 November  Year to Date 

   Actual  Budget  Actual  Budget 

Income $67,520 $53,083 $603,241 $603,167 

Expenses  $62,670  $64,475  $644,270  $660,054 

Net $  4,850 $(11,392) $ ( 41,029) $( 56,887) 
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Vestry Summary, December 21, 2020 

The meeting was conducted by 

Zoom Meeting conference and 

opened with prayer at 6:08 p.m. 

followed by reading of the Ca-

thedral Mission Statement and individual blessings. The 

agenda (with adjustments) and minutes (with amend-

ments) of the November 23, 2020 Vestry meeting were 

approved. Treasurer report: due to the closure of the 

parish hall the usual treasurer tasks including prepara-

tion of the month-end financial statements are unavail-

able. Father William reported a generous gift from a 

parishioner will assist in meeting our budget needs for 

the 2020 budget. David Morgan reported on the status 

of the forgiveness of the Paycheck Protection Program 

(PPP) funds received in 2020. The Vestry approved the 

clergy housing allowance for 2021. David Morgan pro-

vided an update on the funds to be distributed to Trini-

ty from the estate of a beneficiary. Finance, Facilities, 

and Administration Committee report: Lynne Charlat, 

Junior Warden, reported the unanimous email vote to 

approve the organ renovation upgrades. She shared a 

note of appreciation from Dr. Gary Gordon, Director of 

Music and Organist, for the support of the organ im-

provements. Lynne reported on recent vandalism of 

Cathedral property including broken windows in the 

crypt of the sanctuary building and the administrative 

office in the parish hall. Construction security fencing 

will be installed surrounding the entire property for the 

remainder of the renovation project. Lynne reported 

the parish hall building has been cleaned in accordance 

with CDC guidelines and was reopened on December 

21. She provided an update on the sanctuary renova-

tion scheduled to begin January 4. Lynne also reported 

the 2021 budget process is on hold pending the results 

of additional pledge solicitation efforts. Jim Lamb, Sen-

ior Warden, reported the committee has completed a 

draft lay employee handbook that has been distributed 

to members of the Vestry for review and comment. Jim 

reported the background check process is pending fur-

ther communication with the diocese on how the pro-

cess will be implemented. Lynne provided an update on 

the continuing work by Dr. Gordon in creating a new 

Trinity website. Ministry reports: Lindsay Campbell, 

Assistant Treasurer, reported on the present status of 

the stewardship campaign. She stated there are 188 

returned pledge forms totaling $481,131 which is ap-

proximately $130,000 short of the stewardship goal. 

Father William shared the thanks from the Daughters of 

the King for the Vestry’s support of the Angel Tree Pro-

ject. He noted the Trinity chapter received recognition 

of the Angel Tree Project in the national newsletter of 

the DOK. Father William reported the Sack Lunch Pro-

gram will resume Wednesday, December 23. Dean’s 

report: Father William reported on several activities 

including funeral service conducted by Canon Hanusa 

and the hospitalization of several parishioner. He com-

mented on the taping of the Lesson and Carols service 

that will be part of the Mission District presentation for 

all parishes on December 27. Father William comment-

ed on the search process for the new Bishop. He also 

commented on the preparation for the Trinity Annual 

Meeting. Canon for Parish Life report: Canon Hanusa 

commented on the current status of a grief group that 

has been meeting via Zoom. She indicated there is in-

terest in formation of a second group. Vestry: Vestry 

discussed various methods of improving outreach to 

parishioners through phone calls and other methods. 

Nomination Committee report: Kate Flocchini, com-

mittee chair, reported the following nominees for elec-

tion to the 2021 Vestry: Eloy Ituarte, Gary Fuller, Bran-

don Harjer, and Carolyn Hoffman. Kate also reported 

that Harvey Fennell is nominated to the Trinity Endow-

ment Board. Administration: Father William discussed 

planning for the Trinity Annual Meeting. The meeting is 

scheduled for Sunday, January 31, 2021. Old Business: 

Vestry approved increasing the Cyber Liability insurance 

coverage to $1 million and to maintain the current 

Crime Coverage level of $50,000. Vestry expressed ap-

preciation to Dr. Gordon for all his efforts in producing 

the weekly Carillon publication. The meeting adjourned 

at 7:53 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, 

January 18, 2021 at 6 PM. 
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Kid’s Corner  Restoration 

……A Message from the Kid’s Corner and Judy Landis……. 

 Sunday school students and families had a busy month in December!  I would like to thank our Sun-
day school teachers for their on-going and inspiring leadership.  The highlight for us was the Family Gather-
ing held on December 24.  This was a collaborative service to help reconnect with one another.  We sang 
hymns, read scripture, and prayed together.  Children shared their favorite stories and musical gifts with all 
of us.  I must admit, I felt anything but inspiration going into December.  Several members of Trinity staff 
were diagnosed with COVID-19, the church offices were closed, and we were unable to access our materi-
als. Everything seemed to “zap” my energy, so when Laura Jolle approached me about this idea, I was 
doubtful that I could muster up the energy needed.  But God works through all our hands to deliver the gos-
pel message.  At Trinity, we are so blessed to have so many hands-when one pair of hands gets tired, there 
are always other hands that step in!  Thank you to all for making my first Christmas with Trinity meaningful. 

STAR PROJECT!!! 

           On January 3, we celebrated Epiphany Sunday.   

The magi entered the house and saw the child with Mary, his mother.  Falling to their 
knees, they honored Jesus.  Then they opened their treasure chests and presented him with gifts of gold, 
frankincense, and myrrh.-Matthew 2:11 

The star was important to the magi.  The star was the sign from God that they were waiting for, 
and they followed the star to the manger.   

FAMILY PROJECT: use your creative gifts to make a star.  Let us see your star.  You can take a picture of your 
star and text it to Miss Judy (215)872-9243, send it to the church office labeled “Christian Education”, or 
email a picture to Judy at education@trinityreno.org.  Can’t wait to see how creative you are!!!  

Godly Play:  meets via Zoom every Sunday at 9:45 a.m. 

Holy Moly:  meets via Zoom every Sunday at 9:45 am.  

EYC:  meets via Zoom every Sunday at 12:30 p.m. 

Restoration in January 

We deeply appreciate our clergy and staff, not affected by COVID, for their diligent work in continuing to 
lead Bible study groups and leading services during the closing of the Parish hall. It is our hope that during 
the month of January, we will begin to see a restoration of many of the virtual programs and ministries that 
had been dropped while staff were stricken by COVID-19 and the Parish Hall and Offices were shut down. 
Father William began anew his Bible Study classes on Sunday, December 27th and Tuesday, December 29th. 
We are scheduling the following virtually: 
 

Tuesday and Thursday Compline at 7:30 PM on our Facebook page received through the cathedral 
website: trinityreno.org; then click on “Worship On-line.” 

 Thursday’s Taize’/Healing Service at 12:10 PM 

 Thursday’s Tell us what’ Happenin’: “Q and A” with Father William at 1:00 PM 

mailto:education@trinityreno.org
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January 2021 Trinity Calendar  

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

2 
 

3 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

4 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

5 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

6 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer** 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 
 

7 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

8 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

9 
-12:30 PM The 
Divinely Fine 
Women Meet* 

10 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

11 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

12 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

13 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

14 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

15 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101 

16 
 

17 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

18 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

19 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-2:00 PM FFA* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-2:00 PM FFA* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

20 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

21 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

22  
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

23 
 

24  
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 

25 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Vestry  

26 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-1:00 PM Pilgrim Visits 
(by appointment) 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

27 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer** 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

28 
--12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

29 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101 

30 

31 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
-12:30 ANNUAL 

MEETING* 

      

    * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and YouTube 
 ***Designates Facebook   
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We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Lynn Allen 

Norma Allen 

Andrew Bain 

Bailey Bortolin 

Kathy Boyce 

Jessie Clark 

Mary Dewire 

Jay Dixon 

Rebecca Dixon 

Lois Eckroat 

Jo Anne Edwards 

McKayla Ford 

Phillip Ford 

Kirk Gardner 

Aimee Giller 

Ruby Gutual 

John Harjer 

Bill Hiett 

Monroe Jolly 

Chloe Kaufman 

Deby Kihorny 

Thomas Krompetz 

Eric Lerude 

Griffin Lerude 

Robin Maguire 

Priscilla Maloney 

Richard McCoy 

Eugene Muir 

Nan Olson 

Fred Paganucci 

Mary Piser 

Nancy Richards 

Jordan Rogina 

Kyle Rogina 

Brian Schiedel 

Meghan Schiedel 

Hank Shafer 

Kirsten Soi 

Bonnie Strader 

Jan Vail 

Sue Wagner 

Ernest Westbrook 

James (Jim) Williams  

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
 

Vestry:  Senior Warden:         Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden:         Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:          Terry Cain 
Legal Advisor & Clerk:    Kait Flocchini 

 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard,  
 Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley,  
 Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer: Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 
Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  

Deacon: The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 

Judy and Tom Anderson 

Shirley and Richard Bremenour 

Raleigh and Greg Ferro 

Donna and Gary Fuller 

 

Jodie and Lou Rossi 

DeeAnn and Jim Verdi 

Toni and Joseph Walsh 

Vickie and John Wark 


